Minutes of the Rendham Parish Council Meeting

Held in Rendham Village Hall Monday 11th September 2017 at 7.30pm

1. Present – Cllr. Willett (Chair), Bennion, Morford, Oaksey, Willet and Cllr. Field
2. Apologies for Absence – Cllr. Greenburgh, and Cllr. Coulson
3. Minutes of last meeting

      Minutes of the last meeting previously circulated and signed as a true record.
4. Declarations of interest – Cllr. Field re PARK 
5. Correspondence as circulated - All correspondence has been circulated. Several matter to be raised under AOB
6. County Councillor’s Report -   Cllr. Burroughs was unable to attend but forwarded a written report with the following headlines, full report to be published on village website. 
a) Tour of Britain
b) Suffolk celebrate as GCSR results continue to rise

c) More students pass A level exams

d) Energy efficiency grants available for local businesses
7. District Councillor’s report –  Cllr. Poulter was unable to attend but forwarded the written report with the following headlines full report to be published on the village website.
a) East Suffolk Commercial Investment Strategy
b) Discretionary Business Rates Relief Scheme

c) East Suffolk Tourism Strategy

d) East Suffolk Performance Report

e) Beach Hut Review 2017

f) Disabled Facilities Grants

g) Civil Penalties Consultation of Off and On street Parking restrictions

h) Work on Deben Leisure Centre

i) Have your say on Dog controls

j) Help Plan Future Development

k) Air Quality Consultation

l) Adult Learning in East Suffolk                   
8. Accounts

a) Current Financial Report presented, finance statement is in line with the Budget and therefore it was agreed that the expenses were within acceptable parameters.
b) External Auditors report was presented which showed only a minor issue of rounding up on line 3 – ‘total other receipts’.
c) Cheque authorisations for Clerks Salary of £284.68, Clerks non Taxable £78, PAYE payment of £71 and 1/3rd village hall insurance of £224.54. Proposed by Cllr. Bennion and seconded by Cllr. Oaksey.                                                                 CS                                                                                                                   

d) Amenity Fund - Financial report presented. 
e) Confirmation of cheques for Newsletter for £52 for June/July and £39 for Aug/Sept. 
f) Amenity Fund bids – 
a) Bid from Miss Fox rejected as it was felt that it wasn’t appropriate for the amenity fund. Suggestion that she applies to the ACC. Request for the November meeting to review amenity fund guidelines.                                                                      CS
b) PARK – Estimated cost of work £1995 already promised £1700, request for £300 granted, proposed by Cllr. Bennion and seconded by Cllr. Morford.                   CS
c) Village Christmas Tree – request from Anna Morris. Proposed that £200 be ring fenced towards costs, but dependant on Clerk discussing with Police, Highways and checking on Insurance. It is proposed that the tree be sited by the village sign and lit with LED lights powered from the adjacent house. It is hoped to have a gathering after in the pub or village cafe. Request to Anna Morris for more exact details.                                                                                                               CS

9. Planning                                                                                                       

a) Awaiting Comments – none
b) RPC Response – none                                                                                                                                                                                            
c) Awaiting SCDC decisions – none
d) Decisions – appeal by Southview refused, Lady Whincups permitted.
10. Report 

a) Community Police – Clerk checked crime report for July no crimes reported
b) Neighbourhood Watch - Nothing to report. 
c) VHMC – no report received
d) Highways and Footpaths – 
a) Letter from Mrs Chris Bishop raising the issue of the parked car/s near the pub causing problems when people pull out to go past and meeting cars turning into Bruisyard Road especially from the Framlingham direction where they are unable to see the on coming car. Problems have also been encountered by farm vehicles, bin lorries and delivery lorries. It was suggested and agreed that the clerk refer this to the Safer Neighbourhood team for advice on the way forward.           CS                                                                                                  
b) There have been concerns voiced about Sandy Lane due to the hedges not having been cut. Drivers have worn away the verge opposite where as a result large pot holes are developing and the road surface breaking down. Clerk asked to contact the owner to resolve the matter.
c)  Mark Denley had written to the council about the new road layout A12/B1119 at Saxmundham. Concerns over priority to traffic emerging from a major road giving priority to traffic emerging from a minor road. As a result traffic on the northbound A12 wishing to turn into B1119 towards Saxmundham is having to stack up, causing traffic trying to emerge onto the A12 northbound where the view is completely obstructed by the queuing vehicles. Council agreed and felt the speed should also be reduced and better lighting. Clerk to contact Highways with concerns.                                                                                                           CS
e) SALC – nothing to report Cllr. Morford to attend Area meeting on the 18th September                                                                                                                                                                              
f) Tree Warden – no report received
g) PARK – Cllr. Field reported that he was now able to commence the schedule of work as funding was now complete.                                                                                 RF
h) Village Website – Clerk reported that she had once again entered the village website into SALC’s Website of the year.
11. PARK Divestment – 
Following the open meeting with villagers about the transfer of PARK to Rendham Parish Council, the clerk contacted SCDC and it was discussed at a SCDC cabinet meeting, where it was met with favourable support and was recommended for approval subject to “Call In” which expires on Friday 16th. Therefore subject to contract and due diligence, that Rendham Parish Council would like to proceed with the transfer of PARK to Rendham Parish Council. It was therefore ratified that Rendham Parish Council would acquire PARK.
Proposed to go ahead by Cllr. Bennion and seconded by Cllr. Croucher and agreed unanimously.
Meeting was closed and opened to the floor where Mrs L. Newson wanted to know if the Parish Council will be taking over the finances. It was decided that the PARK committee would remain and that the Parish Council was only taking over the land. The meeting was them reopened.

12. Rendham Green – Clerk had to clear a dead blackthorn from the road and more needs to be cleared. Cllr. Morford to pursue the work and to inform clerk once agreed.                              JM                                                                                                                                                              
13. East Suffolk lines Rail Partnership – Cllr. Bennion reported that most of the work of the group was mainly around development of stations including Sax Art Station. The East/West links are still very poor and bus 62 which travels through Rendham and is of very little use.

14. CPR/Defibrillator training and machine – 10 people so far have attended training with further training agreed at the end of September. The machine offered by Mr Davis free of charge is a Power Heart 3 which is light and portable, Spare pads come with it and it has a new battery. However there is no storage box. Questions raised included running costs, where to store it, will it be coded and the issue of insurance for use/theft. There is also the need to check the battery and order new supplies. Clerk to invite Mr Davis to the next council meeting to discuss these matters. The meeting was closed to allow Mrs L. Newson a trained first responder to speak. She stressed it was of importance to call the ambulance and to start CPR before anything. The defibs carried by the first responders have very rarely been used. The meeting was once again opened.
15. Matter arising from the May Parish Council meeting not listed – none
16. Any Other Business – 
a) Cllr. Bennion asked permission for the Mummers play to be held December 2017
   on the Knoll. It was proposed by Cllr. Morford and seconded by Cllr. Field and

   agreed unanimously
b) Clerk had been informed that the village sign needed cleaning. Clerk to inspect and report back at the next meeting.                                                                  CS
17. Parish Council dates for 2016/17 Rendham Village Hall

	Parish Council Meeting
	13th November 2017
	7.30pm


18. Proposed dates for 2018 all meetings to be held in village hall - There was some discussion about the frequency of meeting but it was agreed to discuss further at the November meeting. Dates agreed.                                                                                                             CS                                    
	Parish Council Meeting
	8th January 2018
	7.30pm

	Parish Meeting
	14th May 2018
	7.00pm

	Parish Council Meeting
	14th May 2018
	7.30pm

	Parish Council Meeting
	10th September 2018
	7.30pm

	Parish Council Meeting
	12th November 2018
	7.30pm
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